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Hello Wandong community! To say term two, 2020 has been eventful is one 
of the biggest understatements of the century. Our school community has 
truly banded together to put the health and wellbeing of our students front and 
centre. 
  
It has been wonderful to end term two with a full cohort of students, after 
welcoming back our grade three – six students mid-June. It has been 
wonderful to see our students embrace many of the changes put in place for 
their health and safety and new routines have now become common place.  
 
On their return, students were warmly welcomed back to their classrooms 
and participated in sessions with a strong focus on wellbeing and mental 
health.  
 
As we say our farewell to term two, we look excitedly towards term three and 
four. It has been wonderful to hear that our school camps program will not be 
interrupted and information has been sent out to families accordingly. In 
addition, we will be taking a small group of students to the annual ‘Kids 
Teaching Kids’ conference in Melbourne. Here we will see the projects other 
schools have undertaken this year with the aim of completing and presenting 
our own sustainability project in 2021. 
 
In term three Wandong Primary School will be undertaking a whole school 
review with the Education Department. The review will give the school a 
chance to reflect on the journey it has been on and create goals for the future. 
We look forward to entering this time with a growth mindset, proud of the 
journey we have travelled and excited about possible new directions.  
 
As restrictions continue to ease, we will begin our transition to school 
sessions for incoming Foundation students. We look forward to meeting the 
newest members of our school community. Please stay tuned to the official 
school Facebook group and website for up to date information.  
 
Keep smiling J  
 
Rachael Williamson  
STEM Specialist  
Wandong Primary School 
 
 


